CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Town of Monterey, Massachusetts

MINUTES

March 10, 2003 - 6:00 P.M.

Present: Chris Blair, Chair; David Logan; Rick Andrus; David Dempsey; Tim Lovett; Bonnie Jurgenson, Clerk

Town Hall Addition, Phase 2

NOI

Town was represented by Bruce Griffin, Associate Scientist for New England Environmental, Inc. Peter Brown, Select Board member, was also present to represent the Town.

The Commission wanted to see how the resource area was going to be protected, i.e. silt control. Mr. Griffin indicated there would be no activity in the land under water, riverbank, or bordering vegetated wetlands; however, silt fencing would be installed and shown on plans. The existing lawn area will be restored to natural vegetation along the buffer strip. The Commission asked that the drywell needs to be shown on plans to show infiltration of some of the roof runoff. The Commission indicated clean out catch basins would need to be cleaned out regularly, and compensatory storage clarified on plans. Mr. Griffin will work on locating the 121 cf of additional compensatory storage needed for project. The Meeting was continued to April 1, 2003 at 6 PM since DEP had not yet issued their Notification of File Number Document with their comments/recommendations.

The meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m.

Bonnie T. Jurgenson Clerk, Conservation Commission